

Terling Coff (VA) Primary School

Weekly Newsletter - Friday 23rd November 2018
Welcome to newsletter No10 of the Autumn term.

SCHOOL MENU WEEK 2 26TH - 30TH NOVEMBER Christmas Half Term 19th December - 2nd January 2018

Star of the Week

Reception - Lucy Adds

Year 1/2 - Connor Long

Year 3/4 - Freja Sullivan

Year 5/6 - Elliott Barnard



Clubs

Next week will be the last Tennis and Fencing Club. These clubs were for 10 weeks only.

All other clubs will continue until week ending 7th December.

ATTENTION

We have a lot of concerned residents and parents who are very concerned about the parking outside of the school in dangerous places. Please do <u>NOT</u> park on yellow lines or zigzag markings. They are there to protect the pedestrians.



Well done to Years 3/4 who have achieved 99.6% attendance this week!

Events:
Open Classroom
Trip to Science Museum
Year 5 & 6
Parents to Lunch - Year 5
Non Uniform Day - In Exchange For Donations
Trip to Museum of London Year 1 & 2
Parents to Lunch - Year 4
EYFS Winter Gallery for Parents
The Book People Book Fair - After School
FOTS Christmas Bazaar
Christmas Dinner
EYFS Sing-a-Long with Parents - 2:30pm
Open Classroom
EYFS/KS1 Performance 9:30am
Pantomime - Robin Crusoe 1:30pm
EYFS/KS1 Performance 2pm
Christmas Jumper Day
Carols Service for the Retired Community
Carol Service at All Saints' Church - 9:30am Parents Welcome
Last Day of Term





This week the collective worship group read the story of Moses to their chosen classes.



After the story the children were asked four questions, Why did Miriam think the Pharaoh was evil?

Why was Miriam Worried?

What do you think Moses mother felt as she rushed back with Miriam to look after her baby son?

Where would Miriam say God was in the story?

This was then followed by a prayer.

Curriculum

This week, Years 5 and 6 spared no time diving into the school's freshly acquired science resources linked to electricity! The whole class were positively giddy, beginning to work hands-on with the components needed to build electrical circuits. Most impressive was their in-class use of vocabulary learned so far this year, identifying scientific symbols as well as making observations about measures of energy, conductivity and insulation. New components to be added next week in anticipation of presenting a special end-of-term project!

We would like to say a special thank you to FOTS who have funded £260 for the science equipment!









Reception 2019 Children

Essex County Council will not be sending out letters to remind parents to apply for places. You can apply online at

www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

between 12th November 2018 and 15th January 2019.

Please contact the school to arrange a visit.

Our aim at Terling Church of England Primary School is to create an inclusive family environment with strong Christian links to the church and community to enable our children to leave us as confident, responsible pupils, proud of themselves and their achievements.

Parents to Lunch

A huge thank you to all parents/carers of Year 6 children who came for lunch on Thursday.

Miss Doe served Homemade Sausage rolls which were enjoyed by all. Thank you to Miss

Doe and Miss Breen for all their hard work.



Reading Tip/Ideas

Choose an article out of a magazine to share with your child. This could be about Christmas, Children in Need, Events, Films, etc.



Non Uniform Day

FOTS are asking parents/children if they can donate a bottle of drink (either alcoholic or non alcoholic) in exchange for a non uniform day next Friday (30th).

All donations will be used on a stall at the Christmas Bazaar which will be held in school on Friday 7th December - 2-4pm

Attendance Message

Schools have a duty to monitor and act early to address patterns of absence.



A huge congratulations to Alex Brien, Maya Butcher, Francesca Cheek, Peter Gowers, Scott King, Saskia

Pickering, Innes Thompson, Bethany Tillett, Milo Wills, Isabella Johnson, Daniel Lines, Dora Pieropan, Kelsey Pinn, Harry Webb, James Wright, Nicky Wynne, Sam Boswell,

Jack Norman, Frank O'Donoghue and Elise Pickering who all achieved 100% in their Accelerated Reading Quiz this

32 in total..... some children scored 100% on more than one occasion. Well done everyone!

www.terling.essex.sch.uk

PLEASE LOOK ON THE WEBSITE REGULARLY—LOTS OF INFORMATION AND SUPPORT FOR YOUR CHILD'S LEARNING.

Staff Training

Mrs Jamieson attended Mentor training on Tuesday

Mrs Smart and Claire Franklin attended a Small Schools Conference on Tuesday

Governor Visit

Sarah McNamara visited Mrs Smart to discuss RE and Writing

REMEMBER - Year 5/6 Science Museum Trip - Wednesday 28th November. Please arrive at school for 7:45am with a packed lunch please.

Reading Challenge

Thank you to all the parents /carers who have supported their children by sending in a photo of them reading in an unusual place. As our focus is reading at present we are looking forward to seeing more entries. The closing date is 29th November and the winner will receive a voucher.

Please encourage your child by sending photo's to admin@terling.essex.sch.uk



Nursery Rhyme Workshop

Reception class took part in a Nursery Rhyme Workshop on Thursday where they were lead on a journey around Nursery Rhyme Land. They picked up clues along the way and created a magical story together. The children met lots of characters and had fun along the way.

Thank you to FOTS for contributing towards the cost of this event bringing the cost down for parents.



The gifts of

Honesty, Trust, Respect and Friendship

are the values of Terling Church of England Primary School

Thank you to everyone that supported the poppy appeal in school.

We raised a total of £101.77. The total raised in the district was £1720.90!

Fire Talk

On Wednesday 21st November, Year 1 and 2 were visited by Andrea Adams from Essex Fire and Rescue. She came in to talk to us about what it would have been like in the Great Fire of London. We looked at pictures of the equipment the men and women would have fought the fire with in 1666. We also practised using buckets of water to put out a pretend fire! Andrea was very impressed that we could all answer her questions!





All Saints' Church Terling

Christingle Service
Sunday
2nd December 4pm



We look forward to seeing you!

Would love some help making the Christingles!

Contact Sarah McNamara 01245 233540 sarah.mcnamara3@btinternet.com if you are interested!

The children have been given a candle collecting box for the Children's Society - an organisation who help children and young people all over the country.

If you would like to donate, the boxes may be brought to the Christingle Service or left in the School Office by Friday 30th November.

Thank you





For more information go to www.childrenssociety.org.uk

A huge thank you to FOTS for buying KS2 some new Dictionaries and Thesaurus's. In total this cost £116.67 and will benefit the children in their education.